HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, MAY 22, 2012 – 9:25 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss Dispatch, Fire, Patrol Officers, Sergeant, Highway, Fire Chief & Police Chief contracts:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


POLICE CHIEF CONTRACT

Roy and Garron were in agreement to meet with the Finance Committee on June 11th to get approval for a line item transfer from reserve fund or line item transfer from FY2012 to satisfy Police Chief’s contract.  The contract will also need to be approved by the Finance Committee once it is drawn up.  

DISPATCHERS CONTRACT

Schleiff and Seelig will set up a date for negotiations.  Dispatchers are asking for $2.00 increase.  Schleiff explained the reasoning for this request is because the position has grown since the first contract and is more valuable to the town.  Also they are APCO, CPR and EMD trained, requiring more from them.    He also said that more and more has been added to the position and maybe this will help with retention problem and that they should look at the position and not the person.  He said they deserve something but does not know what.  Garron agreed that their responsibilities have increased but there have been complaints of them not handling calls correctly therefore the need for training was necessary and asked if they would be getting more calls than usual and Schleiff thought they would be.  Roy stated that an EMD call may come in every two weeks.  Roy asked if they wanted to do a salary search or survey a couple of towns.  Seelig stated that Hathoway thinks they might settle on a $1 more which would average out to over a 2% increase.    
MARGRET LOGAN – CLOTHING ALLOWANCE

Ms. Logan is requesting reimbursement of $52.95 from her clothing allowance for the purchase off two hats and a CPR mask.  Given that she is on 111F leave Garron stated that it had been discussed in the past that if someone is not working they are not entitled to clothing allowance.  Seelig wanted the Board aware not to be surprised if a grievance is filed and suggested that Board could approve the purchase but state the equipment needs to be left at the station.  Schleiff asked if they could approve the $52.95 and state this is it.  Garron wanted to mention that if the Board does approve this then they are setting a precedence.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, the board unanimously voted that the items purchased by Margret Logan will need to remain at the fire Station. 
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Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:50 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Michael J. Schleiff

Clerk

/pjm

